
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 114 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 5427-A, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT to amend the environmental conservation law, in relation 
to 
      creating the New York state climate change task force" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  The bill would create a permanent New York State Climate  Change  
Task 
Force  ("Task  Force"), which would be charged with, among other 
things, 
conducting an examination of:  (1)  issues  related  to  global  
climate 
change,  including  potential  carbon  emissions reduction measures: 
(2) 
efforts that are underway to track and mitigate climate change  and  
its 
potential  impacts including the regional greenhouse gas initiative; 
and 
(3) adaptive measures that can  be  taken  to  address  the  
anticipated 
consequences  of  climate  change.  The  bill requires the Task Force 
to 
develop a  "climate  change  action  plan"  which  incorporates  
"carbon 
reduction measures" and "adaptive measures," and requires that this 
plan 
be updated every two years. 
  
  Global  warming  and  the impacts of climate change are among the 
most 
significant environmental issues facing our State and the Nation, and  
I 
commend  the bill's sponsors for initiating legislation that is 
intended 
to focus on these issues. However, the Task Force that would be  
created 
by  the  bill  would  largely duplicate previous work on this subject 
as 
well as efforts that are currently underway to address these issues. 
  
  For example, the New York State Greenhouse Gas Task Force ("GGTF") 
was 
formed in 2001 to develop  policy  recommendations  for  greenhouse  
gas 



emissions  and  global  warming, and the Center for Clean Air Policy, 
in 
collaboration with the GGTF, issued a comprehensive report in April 
2003 
that provided specific recommendations for reducing greenhouse gas 
emis- 
sions in New York. 
  
  Earlier this year, I created an Office of Climate Change ("OCC") 
with- 
in the Department of Environmental Conservation, and included funding 
in 
the 2007-08 State Budget for this Office. The OCC has been charged  
with 
developing  State  policy  to  mitigate  the negative impacts of 
climate 
change on the State's natural environment and communities, and will 
help 
to implement the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative, which is a  
cooper- 
ative effort by Northeastern and Mid-Atlantic states to reduce 
emissions 
of  carbon  dioxide.  OCC  will  work  with local governments, 
community 
groups and  businesses  to  implement  adaptation  measures  to  
address 
climate  change impacts, and implement measures to reduce greenhouse 
gas 
emissions, and is currently working with an array of State agencies  
and 
authorities to establish a Statewide climate action plan. 
  
  The  Task  Force's  assignment would also overlap with that of the 
Sea 
Level Rise Task Force, that will be established  by  legislation  
passed 
this session (A.9002-A) which I am approving today. 
  
  There  are  also  technical  problems  with  the bill. For example, 
it 
authorizes direct appointments by individual  legislators  to  the  
Task 
  
Force,  which  is in essence an advisory body within an Executive 
Branch 
agency. As a general  rule,  all  members  of  these  bodies  should  
be 
appointed  by the Governor. I recognize the desire of the Legislature 
to 
have input on these issues, and therefore have no objection if a 
minori- 
ty  of  the  members  is  selected  based upon the recommendation of 
the 
                                                   ______________ 
legislative leaders. Allowing direct legislative appointments to  
Execu- 



tive  Branch  entities, however, raises significant separation of 
powers 
issues. 
  
  In sum, although I strongly support efforts to study and plan for  
the 
effects  of climate change, it is essential that this be done in a 
coor- 
dinated fashion, and the creation  of  multiple  entities  with  
similar 
duties simply undermines that goal. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


